國 立 宜 蘭 大 學 99 學年度進修學士班入學考試

(考生填寫) 准考證號碼:

英文試題

《作答注意事項》

1. 請先檢查准考證、座位標示單及答案卷上之准考證號碼是否相符。

2. 考試時間:13:10-14:30, 共80分鐘。

3. 本試卷均為單選選擇題, 一題 2.5 分, 共計 100 分。

4. 請將答案寫在答案卷上 (請用黑、藍原子筆或鋼筆作答)。

5. 考試中禁止使用計算機、手機或其他通訊設備。

6. 考試後,請將試題卷及答案卷一併繳交。

7. 本試卷採雙面影印,請勿漏答。

一、字彙與結構:本部分共有二十題,每題各有A、B、C、D四個答案選項。請選擇一個 最適合題意的答案;並將答案塡在答案紙上。

1. The kids each other around the trees.				
A. chased	B. insisted	C. separated	D. exploded	
2. To make the cookies	2. To make the cookies, you need to add a teaspoon of ground in the mixture.			
	B. inscription			
3. I need to pay off al	l my before the	and of the year		
A. debts		C. lamps	D. parcels	
			L	
4. I can not start the c	ar. I think that the	e is something wron	g with the	
A. humidity	B. shutter	C. engine	D. operation	
5. Our country is by elected representatives of the people.				
	B. existed			
in gradea	Di chilotea	ereomposed	Digovernea	
6. Amy loves music; she especially lives French				
A. horn	B. fries	C. greed	D. scope	
7. I have suffered a lot from bites this summer.				
A. riddle	B. seed	C. marvel	D. insect	
8. Do not the water run. Please turn off the faucet.				
A. leave	B. repair	C. treat	D. attempt	
9. I am a careful drive				
A. miserable	B. naughty	C. moderate	D. plain	
10. Economists are that the economy will recover this season.				
A. silent	B. skeptical	C. dreadful	D. passive	
11. Who that John would die at such a young age.				
A. can predict		B. can be predicted	d	
C. could have pred	icted	D. could not predi	ct	

第1頁,共5頁

12. The weather this weekend has been very hot and humid			
A. so far	B. however	C. no matter what	D. take it for granted
13. What do you sugge			
A. doing	B. to be done	C. do	D. to do
14 Einst Lungshad in a	fastam, and latan in	a share is is a	
14. First I worked in a	-		
A. Neither	B. Both	C. Each	D. None
15. We didn't speak	we were eating.		
-	B. before	C. after	D. while
A. during	D. Defore	C. alter	D. white
16. Susan will be in Taoyuan when Jane in Kaohsiung.			
A. will be	B. is to be	C. is	D. will to be
17. Do you know anyb	ody can speak	five languages?	
A. who	B. X	C. and who	D. is
18. Joe was wearing a	shirt was too b	ig for him.	
A. what	B. that which	C. that	D. X
19. I have no idea			
A. where they are going.		B. where are they going?	
C. where they are going?		D. where are they going.	
20. I don't know they live in the neighborhood.			
A. despite	B. whether	C. in addition	D. furthermore

二、克漏字:本部分包括兩個段落,每個段落各有五個空格。請在閱讀段落後,就題目之 A、B、C、D四個答案選項,選擇一個最適合題意的答案;並將答案塡在答案紙上。

Scientists think that genes play a 21 part than a person's environment in gaining weight. However, it is the person's environment that actually makes weight gain 22. Some genes control how quickly our bodies know 23 to stop eating. A person's body will try to keep the same amount of fat in it all the time. When the fat 24 in the body changes, a person's 25 will either speed up or slow down.

21. A. very larger	B. much larger	C. more large	D. more larger
22. A. influential	B. possible	C. totally	D. obviously
23. A. how	B. why	C. when	D. which
24. A. turnover	B. minimum	C. inventory	D. level
25. A. formula	B. obesity	C. nutrition	D. metabolism

Flying is fun. I like being in a big airliner with the cabin crew <u>26</u> me. They walk up and down the aisle bringing meals and drinks; and <u>27</u> the flight is going through some turbulence, they warn everybody <u>28</u> it might be a bit bumpy and ask us to fasten our seat belts. <u>29</u> a long flight I like listening to music through the head phones <u>30</u> to all passengers, and sometimes I have a sleep. I enjoy it all so much that I never want the plane to land.

26. A. looking for	B. look for	C. looking after	D. look after
27. A. if	B. whether	C. consequently	D. furthermore
28. A. that	B. what	C. which	D. why
29. A. In	B. On	C. Boarding	D. Embarking
30. A. advisable	B. available	C. theatrical	D. adjustable

三、閱讀測驗:本部分包括兩篇文章,每篇文章之後各有五個閱讀理解題。請在閱讀文章 後,就題目之A、B、C、D四個答案選項,選擇一個最適合題意的答案;並將答案塡 在答案紙上。

When the pop singer Cyndi Lauper accepted her high school diploma at the age of 35, she said: "The more you learn, the more you earn." Although Cyndi succeeded without a high school degree, most people are not so lucky. In the U.S.A. today, about 75% of jobs require some higher education or technical training not provided in high school. According to surveys, the lowest wage earners in the U.S.A. are those without high school degrees. Moreover, college graduates outearn those with college education and people with master's degrees are paid much more than those who only have a bachelor's degree. These survey results explain why the majority of young Americans go to college. However, despite the averages, more diplomas do not always mean more money. For example, many skilled blue-collar workers, salespeople, business executives and entrepreneurs have a much higher income than college professors and scientific researchers.

31. What is the main idea of the passage?

第3頁,共5頁

A. A famous singer	B. Educational system
C. How to earn a lot of money	D. Education and income

32. What does 'The more you learn, the more you earn.' mean?

- A. If you have money, you can go to college.
- B. You earn more than those who have less education than you.
- C. A TV star earns much more money than a college graduate.
- D. College professors earns the most.
- 33. Who is Cyndi Lauper?

A. A skilled worker	B. An entertainer
C. An executive	D. A scientist

34. According to the passage, who may earn the most money?

A. Singers	B. College graduates
C. Entrepreneurs	D. College researchers

- 35. Why do the majority of young Americans go to college?
 - A. They follow Cyndi Lauper.
 - B. They do not want to go to graduate school.
 - C. They want to run their own businesses.
 - D. They want to be paid more.

In future, cash will be used less and less. We may one day, live in a cashless society where all financial transactions are processed by computers without the use of cash. Transference of money will be through electronic fund transfer. The way we live will also be affected. We shall work shorter hours and have more time for leisure. There will even be no need to travel to work. Unemployment may also result. Many workers will be replaced by machines. People will need to be computer-literate and re-training is required for the people involved. There will be more computer crimes like theft of confidential information stored in computers, unauthorized manipulation of computer information, etc. Large sums of money are involved. The criminals are rarely convicted because it is difficult to catch/charge them. There is also the danger of more people knowing things we would like to keep private. The more information is stored in computer, the greater the possibility of it being misused or accessed by the wrong people.

36. What is the main idea of the passage?

第4頁,共5頁

A. A cashless society

C. Computer and privacy

B. Employment and unemployment

inputer and privacy

D. Effects of computer

- 37. Which of the statements is true?
 - A. Computer stores limited information.
 - B. Computer will be used less and less.
 - C. There will be more crimes related to computer.
 - D. None of the above
- 38. How does computer change our lives?
 - A. There will be no need to make a trip to office.
 - B. There will be more jobs for those who are computer-illiterate
 - C. There will be no more crimes.
 - D. All of the above
- 39. Which of the following is considered a computer crime?
 - A. Unauthorized manipulation of computer information
 - B. Transference of money through electronic fund transfer
 - C. Workers will be replaced by machines.
 - D. All of the above
- 40. Why do people need to be computer-literate?
 - A. People want to change our lives.
 - B. People want to be out of jobs.
 - C. People will not be convicted.
 - D. People need the skill to survive.